
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• accepted the retirement resignation of Arbury Hills Principal Pam Kohlbacher, effective July 
1, 2010; and 

• employed Meagan Weis as a kindergarten teacher for the 2010-11 school year. 
 
 

In other matters, the Board: 
• revised the last day of the 2009-10 school year to be May 27; 
• approved the second reading of Board Policies 4:30, 4:60, 4:90, 4:110, 4:170, 5:20, 7:50, 

8:30; 
• adopted the Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports (PBIS) model of instruction for all 

schools beginning in the 2010-11 school year; 
• accepted a gift from Mary Drew parent Mr. Gilligan in the amount of $150; 
• was made aware that the District met all state special educational performance 

requirements for 2008-2009 as required by the Individuals with Disabilities Act; 
• was made aware that returning student online registration will begin May 3, 2010 and run 

through May 31, 2010; and  
• was made aware that there are currently 3,683 students enrolled in district schools. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Also at the meeting 
 

Walker student Katherine Plesniak 
received an Honorable Mention in the 

2010 Illinois Arts Education Week 
Poster Contest. Katherine is pictured 

with (from left) Supt. Keith Pain,  
Walker Principal Jan Zevkovich,  

Walker Art Teacher Alison  
McCarthy, and Board President  

Sean William Doyle. 
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